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To: Paula J. Steele, Regulatory Policy Advocate 

From: James P. Trakas, Executive Director 

Date: June 19, 2013 

     The Board received your memorandum on June 18, 2013, in which 

you requested the BIA be revised to reflect the correct fees charged to 

licensees.  While Section 4713.10 of the Revised Code sets specific 

amounts for licensing fees, Section 4713.11 of the Revised Code, also 

enacted in 2003, allows the Board to increase the fees with the consent 

of the Controlling Board.   

In May of 2006, the Board requested that the fees be increased.  

The request included an increase for the first application for a license for 

a salon to seventy-five dollars from the sixty dollars set forth in Section 

4713.10, and an increase in the fee for renewing the salon license to 

sixty dollars.  There has been no chance in the licensing fees since the 

Controlling Board approved the increase in 2006.   

As requested, the BIA is being resubmitted with the addition of a 

sentence explaining the discrepancy between the current fee charge and 

the fees set forth in Section 4613.10.   

     Thank you for your comprehensive review and comments. 
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